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Alpha HPA Limited 
c/- Ms Renee Weightman 
Senior Planner 
AECOM Australia Pty Ltd 
renee.weightman@aecom.com 
 
 
Dear Ms Weightman 
 
APC2024/005 – Change application for an SDA approval for a material change of 
use for special industry (high purity alumina processing plant) and linear 
infrastructure facility in the Gladstone State Development Area (SDA) 
 
Receipt of your change application for an SDA approval for special industry (high purity 
alumina processing plant) and linear infrastructure facility in the Gladstone SDA is 
acknowledged. The application was deemed properly made on 19 June 2024 in 
accordance with section 84D of the State Development and Public Works Organisation 
Act 1971. 
 
In accordance with Schedule 2, Part 2, section 2.1(4) of the Gladstone SDA Development 
Scheme (May 2022), the Coordinator-General has determined that your change 
application will be processed without requiring additional information at this stage of the 
assessment process. 
 
The application will be referred to the following referral entities for their assessment and 
to identify if any additional information is required: 
• Civil Aviation Safety Authority 
• Department of Environment, Science and Innovation 
• Gladstone Regional Council 
• Office of Industrial Relations (Major Hazard Facilities Unit). 
 
The application will also be provided to Orica Yarwun for comment as a third party, 
given their proximity to the proposed change application. 
 
If the Coordinator-General receives any requests for additional information from the 
referral entities, the Coordinator-General will coordinate the request and forward it to you 
for your response. 
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If you require any further information, please contact Mr Marcus Peck, Senior Project 
Officer, Office of the Coordinator-General, on (07) 3243 1613 or at 
marcus.peck@coordinatorgeneral.qld.gov.au who will be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Kerry Smeltzer 
Assistant Coordinator-General 
New Economy and Transition Coordination 
(as delegate of the Coordinator-General) 
 


